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Office of the Archbishop

APPOINTMENTS
Archbishop John C. Favalora has made the
following appointments:

L    Effective August 17, 2009 - -
Re-appointed to the College of Consultors of        
the Archdiocese of Miami, for a period of five      
years:

• The Most Reverend Felipe J. Estévez, 
• The Most Reverend John G. Noonan, 
• Reverend Msgr. William J. Hennessey, PA,
• Reverend Msgr. Vincent Kelly,
• Reverend Msgr. Pablo Navarro, 
• Reverend Msgr. Michael A. Souckar, 
• Reverend Jean Pierre

Re-appointed as Deans (Vicar Forane) of the      
Archdiocese of Miami, for a period of three years:

• Reverend Msgr. Kenneth Schwanger  
(Northeast Broward),

• Very Reverend George Puthusseril 
(Northwest Broward),

• Very Reverend Thomas O’Dwyer
(South Broward),

• Very Reverend José Luis Hernando 
(East Dade),

• Reverend Msgr. Seamus Doyle
(Northeast Dade),

• Reverend Msgr. Tomás Marín
(Northwest Dade)

• Very Reverend James Fetscher
(South Dade), 

• Very Reverend Bernard Kirlin 
(West Dade),

• Very Reverend Gerald Morris
(Monroe)

L    Effective August 1, 2009 - -

• Reverend Gabriel Vigues, Administrator of
Saint Francis de Sales Parish, Miami Beach.

• Reverend Paul Kane, Administrator at Saint
Elizabeth of Hungary Parish, Pompano Beach.

L    Effective August 10, 2009 - -
• Reverend José Alvarez, President of Saint

Brendan High School while continuing on the
faculty of Saint John Vianney College
Seminary, Miami.

L    Effective August 25, 2009 - -
• Reverend José Luis Menéndez,

Administrator of Saint Robert Bellarmine
Parish until October 1, 2009, when Saint
Robert Bellarmine will be merged with Corpus
Christi Parish.

L    Effective September 1, 2009 - -

• Reverend Robes Charles, Pastor of Saint
Clement Parish, Fort Lauderdale.

• Reverend Omar Huesca, Pastor of Saint
Raymond Parish, Miami.

• Reverend Robert Tywoniak, Pastor of
Blessed Sacrament Parish, Oakland Park.

 



L    Effective October 1, 2009 - -

• Reverend Ferry Brutus, Parochial Vicar at
Sacred Heart Parish, Homestead.

• Reverend Luis García, Parochial Vicar at
Saint Coleman Parish, Pompano Beach.

• Reverend Lesly Jean, Parochial Vicar at
Saint Mary Star of the Sea Parish, Key West.

• Reverend Jorge Noda, Parochial Vicar at
Saint John the Apostle Parish, Hialeah.

• Reverend Joseph Pranzo, c.s., Pastor of
Saint Vincent Parish, Margate.

• Reverend Manuel Soler, Parochial Vicar at
Corpus Christi Parish, Miami.

Office of the Chancellor 

OUR LADY OF CHARITY ANNUAL MASS
The annual Mass in honor of Our Lady of Charity will
be celebrated on Tuesday, September 8, 2009, at
the University of Miami, Bank United Center, 1245
Dauer Drive, Coral Gables.  The Rosary will begin at
6:45 pm and the Holy Mass at 8:00 pm.  Free
parking is available.

CHRIST THE HIGH PRIEST
The National Federation of Priests’ Councils has
made available a poster reproduction of “Christ the
High Priest”.  See attached flyer for details.

BUILDING COMMISSION OFFICE
Effective August 17, 2009, Mr. Eric M. Weiner,
Properties Office Director, has also assumed the
position of Building Commission Director, a position
previously held by Mr. Bob Brown. 

RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY
The Respect Life Ministry has moved its
administrative office to the Madonna Youth Center
located at 3600 SW 32nd Blvd., West Park, Florida
33023.  The new telephone is: 954-981-2922.

Respect Life is looking to form a priest advisory
board to help strategize the financial future for the
ministry.  If you are interested, please contact Joan
Crown.

                                    

LESSONS LEARNED
The attached “Smoke and Mirrors” flyer on how to
better protect your weekend deposit was prepared
by Arthur J. Gallagher Risk Management Services,
Inc.

PRIESTLY SERVICE
Reverend Joseph M. Kuczborski, a retired priest
of the Diocese of Palm Beach, is offering his priestly
services to the Archdiocese of Miami (Broward area)
beginning this Fall.  Interested Pastors are asked to
write to Msgr. Souckar requesting faculties.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION
The following priests do not enjoy the faculties of the
Archdiocese of Miami:

• Rev. Pedro José Damazio (Diocese of
Tubarão, Brazil),

• Rev. Sergio A. Da Silva (Diocese of Sao Joao
Del Rey, Brazil),

• Rev. Clerkson Vincent Kaimoi (Diocese of
Nakuru, Kenya),

• Rev. Francisco Xavier Ochoa y Pérez
(Diocese of Santa Rosa),

• Rev. Alejandro Sullón Valverde (Archdiocese
of Piura, Perú).

Should they contact your parish, please call
Msgr. Michael Souckar.

- - - 
• A Mr. Jeremy Bryja was found to falsely claim

to be a member of a religious institute while
teaching at a diocesan high school in the
Diocese of Green Bay.  

- - -
Requiescant  in  Pace  . . .
† Reverend William Mylchreest, who passed

away on July 29, 2009.
† Reverend Cyril Smith, O.S.A., who passed

away on July 23, 2009.
† Reverend Leo Dionne, O.M.I., who passed

away on July 29, 2009.
 



Requiescant  in  Pace  . . .
† Reverend Charles Mallen, CSSR, former

Pastor of Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish, in
Opa-Locka, who passed away on August 30,
2009, in New York.

† Sister Margaret Louise Angot, O.P., who
passed away on July 9, 2009.

† Mr. Benjamin Marino, father of Reverend Chris
Marino, who passed away on July 20, 2009.

† Mr. Clarence Acevedo, father of Reverend
Jaime Acevedo, who passed away last week in
Puerto Rico.

† Mrs. Chlora Slevin, sister-in-law of Rev. Patrick
Slevin, who passed away on June 30, 2009, in
Ireland.

† Mr. Darío Méndez, father of Rosalía Antuña
(Archbishop’s Office), who passed away on
August 31, 2009.

† Mrs. Joan Matelis, secretary to Msgr. Anderson
at the Metropolitan Tribunal, who passed away
on August 11, 2009.

† Mrs. Marta López, former secretary to the
Worship and Spiritual Life Office, who passed
away on August 30, 2009.

Office of Religious Education

CATECHETICAL MORNING
Our next Catechetical Morning for catechetical
leaders, catechists, pastors, and catholic educators,
will be held on Saturday, November 7, 2009, from
7:30 am to 1:30 pm, at Our Lady of the Lakes
Parish.  Please save this date.

Pre-registration is $15.00, at the door is $20.00.
For additional information, please call 
305-762-1107.

                                    

Office of Worship and Spiritual Life

WORKSHOPS FOR EXTRAORDINARY
MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION

< September 3, 2009 Spanish
St. Raymond Parish 7:00 - 9:30 pm

< September 26, 2009 English, Spanish &
Creole

St. Bartholomew Parish 9:00 am - 1:00 pm

< October 31, 2009 English & Spanish
St. John Neumann Parish 9:00 am - 1:00 pm

< November 14, 2009     English & Spanish
Mother of Our Redeemer Parish  9:00 am - 1:00 pm

For additional information, please call 
305-756-2755, or send email to:
COrs@cathedralofsaintmary.com

The John Paul II International Film
Festival

Pastors: 
The John Paul II International Film Festival, a
private endeavor organized by Frank Brennan,
Laura Alvarado and Rafael Annrich,  will be held in
Miami from October 30 - November 1, 2009.  The
purpose of the event is to showcase the latest in
faith-based films that meet the standards and values
of our late Pope’s call for a new evangelization. 

At their discretion, pastors may help to advertize this
event.  For additional information, please visit:
www.jp2filmfestival.com.

Reverend Monsignor Michael A. Souckar
Chancellor




